Soderville Athletic Association

Board Meeting Minutes

Date: September 15, 2013
Board Members in Attendance

Greg Zimmer

President
Ernie Johnson

Vice President

Mike Laciskey

Treasurer

Derrell Singh



Tom Dreshar

Ben Stai
Mike Stone 

Chris Vogel

Corinne Olson

Craig Weston

Carl Nyberg

Bob Miller

Not in Attendance
Craig Weston
Carl Nyberg
Others in Attendance

Nancy Nelson
Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7pm.
Tom D. made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, Mike S. . seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – none
New Business
Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Anderson/Stai – Corryn said concessions is going fine and looked at numbers with Nancy and those look good.  Move refrigerator we have at the building to Lion’s so Corryn needs someone to move it.  Mike L. will volunteer to move it and Mike Stone will help him.  
.
Umpires – Hensler – not present
In-house baseball (Junior) – Stai/Stone – it was a good year; less conflicts during the season and just the one issue at the end of year tournament.  Mike brought up the one parent about not being happy with team formation.  Greg thinks there should be a draft all the way down to the 12’s.  Everyone agrees with that and they will consider how to do this for the next season.  
In-house baseball (Senior) – Zimmer – no report
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel in the middle of fall ball, there will be tournaments for the next 2 weekends, state and qualifier,  And then tryouts are on the 5th of October.
Traveling baseball – Johnson – Ernie approved the Hensler umpires to take on their umpire scheduling.  He is looking at an increase in the quality of the umpires.  The pitching mound project is actually going to happen after many phone calls and everything is approved and there should be a good high quality mound at BHS in a long time.  It worked out and they have the OK.  Finished tryouts last weekend, had 225 kids tryout and that was the largest numbers we have ever had.  Every level including the AA are going to be great teams with all the kids that are interested in playing.  He added a 10U and 12U SLP team so that will require more field usage.  Feedback on the tryouts is good so far but not all teams are posted yet so almost every team will be posted tonight.  Last thing is an email about the AA teams and a lot of talented kids did not make a AA team and it makes him think about the tournament teams and what more can we make that into is what Ernie is questioning.  There is an A level ball but then that is pulling from your good in-house kids and the kids have to travel and parents did not want that.  
Field/Game Scheduling – Anderson – no report
Clinics – Fanning – no report
Equipment – Singh – Derrell just needs to do some clean up upstairs.   He is thinking about next year already.
Treasurer – Laciskey – Mike has 2 handouts to share.  It has the years 2010-2013 to compare the registration for the past 4 years.  There has been a steady decline if you look at the trend.  The mix is different each year and in-house baseball is slowly declining.  The Capital Improvement account is on the second page and we had a plan on how to spend money in February.  All of the building improvements have been paid for and for the fields we had the freezer, the mound at BHS and the ATV for Lion’s.  The chalker at the shed at Lion’s broke today per Chris Vogel so they will need one to replace it.  Chris could not find the metal detector and Tom D. thinks it might be at City.  Chris bought some big mallets to put the pitching rubbers in and it looks like someone tore it up by pounding it on metal.  
Everyone is wondering if Wisen’s field had dirt added and no one is for sure.

Fundraising – Stone – Mike received an email from a corporate fundraiser about us looking at their fundraiser.
Tournament Ball – Laciskey – Mike L. said the only new update is that we sent an email to everyone about Tournament Baseball.  Nancy will send it out again.
Town Ball – Zimmer – no report
Uniforms – Singh – Derrell said about making the 12U a draft style then after the annual meeting maybe we can talk about getting the better uniforms for those kids.  Derrell will be working on getting a new logo for our shirts now that we are SBAA.  
Photos – Nelson nothing
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Letter from Thomas – 
Donation Cancelled – 

Chairs for annual meeting – 

Old Business – 
Other 
The next meeting is set for  October 8, 2013 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Derrell,  Ernie J. seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 7:55pm.

